
REQUEST FOR BIDS 
JEROME DECEPTION LANE WATER LINE IMPROVEMENTS 

 
The Town of Jerome has been awarded a federal Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) from the 
Arizona Department of Housing for water line improvements to Deception Lane. This project is subject 
to Davis-Bacon wages. The Town of Jerome will accept bids from qualified firms registered with the 
Arizona Registrar of Contractors to perform the following services:  
 
Installation of approximately 1500 linear feet of 6-inch DR 14 C900 PVC water line that will connect to 
the water line on Gulch Road and to change the path of water lines that serve the length of Deception 
Lane. Improvements include installation of a regulator station on Deception Lane and hydrants at the 
end of Deception Lane. The dirt roadway will be regraded and drainage corrected as needed after water 
lines are replaced and fire hydrants are installed.  
 
The project will take place at Deception Lane in Jerome, Arizona. The project location is south of 
Highway 89A, approximately 1.7 miles from downtown Jerome traveling east on 89A.  
 
Bidding documents are available starting March 17, 2025, by contacting Richard S. Ormond, NACOG, 221 
N. Marina Street, Suite 201, Prescott, AZ  86301; 928-445-0211 or rormond@nacog.org.  
 
A MANDATORY pre-bid meeting will be held on Thursday, March 27, at 10:00 a.m., at Jerome Town 
Hall, 600 Clark Street, Jerome, AZ 86333. Minutes from the conference will not be produced, therefore, 
it is encouraged that attendees take notes as appropriate.  
 
Any request for an explanation of the meaning or interpretations of the bid shall be submitted no later 
than April 11, 2025. If interpretations or explanations are warranted, the response will be issued as an 
addendum to the bid and will be emailed to all those on the bidders list by end of day on April 14, 2025. 
All written request(s) shall be directed to rormond@nacog.org. Oral interpretations or clarifications will 
be without legal effect.  
 
All bids must be on a lump-sum basis. Segregated bids will not be accepted. Bids must be sealed, labeled 
“Sealed bid for Jerome Deception Lane Water Line Improvements”, and delivered to Town of Jerome, 600 
Clark Street, Jerome, AZ, no later than 2:00 p.m. on April 17, 2025. Mailed bids should be sent to PO Box 
335, Jerome, AZ 86333, and must be received by the deadline. Faxes are not acceptable. Late bids will be 
returned unopened. It is the bidder’s responsibility to ensure proposals are received at the above location 
on or before the specified time.  
 
Minority, woman-owned, and disadvantaged businesses are encouraged to submit. The Town of Jerome 
may waive informalities in the bids, may negotiate with any and all bidders, and may reject all bids if it is 
deemed in the best interest of the Town.  
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